

BORONIA PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

Email: boroniapk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: www.boroniapk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

Term 3 Week 7 23 August 2021

WEEK'S EVENTS	
Mon 23 Aug	Learning from home continues
Tue 7 Sep	New Parent Information Evening via Zoom

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

The teachers will be presenting weekly merit certificates at each Wednesday classroom zoom session. There will be an award for either literacy or numeracy as well as the value of the month. These will be backdated to week 1 term 3. The teacher will keep the actual merit awards for their students until we are in level 3 of school operation i.e. all students can return to school.

Unfortunately, we will not be presenting any bronze, silver, gold or diamond awards until we can resume assemblies. Families need to keep the merit awards safe until school resumes for all students.

Mrs Ward announced to staff on Thursday that, for term 4, Mrs Taylor will be the relieving Deputy Principal and Mrs Parr will be relieving Assistant Principal for kindergarten.

Hunters Hill Council started the construction of the school's new driveway on Pittwater Road today. It is anticipated that this project will take 2 weeks, weather permitting. There will be no pedestrian access through the driveway gates or the adjacent pedestrian gate during this time. The only entry points to the school will be through the Pittwater Road gate near the Boronia Park Care Centre and the Earl Street gate.

I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge and thank our non-teaching or school administration staff (SAS) for their hard work, care and dedication. Our SAS team includes our school administration manager, four school administration officers, two General Assistants and seven School Learning Support Officers or SLSOs. Our school could not function without these wonderful people supporting students, teachers and the school community every day.

We have three fourth year practicum teachers from Macquarie University starting this week. They will be working with Mr Lau, Mr Smyth and Mrs Butler. Their practical experience will be different to previous pracs but the teachers will be working closely with them to ensure they have the necessary support and the best experience possible.

Mrs Stanford

OFFICE REPORT

REMINDER

Please remember that no parents/visitors are permitted to enter the school grounds during the day.

Should you wish to collect a child early, drop documents into the office, etc, please ring the school beforehand.

THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORT STAFF

who have continued to work through these difficult times on a roster basis:

Sharon Clarke School Administration Manager Kath Golder School Administration Officer Michelle Gaskill School Administration Officer School Administration Officer Sarah McPhee **Hayley Watts** School Administration Officer - Library Mark Larkins **General Assistant** Liz O'Toole **General Assistant** Learning Support Officer Bec Churchland Learning Support Officer Louise Foster Learning Support Officer Jacqui Lombardo Learning Support Officer Malinda Lusted Anita Philipp Learning Support Officer Raewyn Sargent Learning Support Officer Kath Walker Learning Support Officer

CREATIVE ARTS

Online rehearsals for drama group, bands and choirs will continue as usual this week.

VIRTUAL CHOIR VIDEO

If any choir students participating in the virtual choir video haven't managed to submit their video yet, please do so as soon as you are able. If there are any issues, please contact Mrs Nylund.

Mrs Nylund

LIBRARY

BOOK WEEK

Book week is here! Thank you to all the students who submitted a poster last week for our competition. We look forward to announcing the year group winners later in the week.

PREMIER'S READING CHALLENGE

So far, 449 Boronia Park PS students have completed their Challenge. Reading logs are due online by 3 September.

Congratulations to the following students for completing their Challenge last week:

Eloise S KL, Jamie H, Morgan S 1M, Sophie I 3B, Amelie S 3S, Jayden L 3T, Veronika B 4H, Cameron S 4M, Xavier S 5K, Isaac G 5P.

P&C

FATHERS' DAY

Unfortunately, due to the lockdown we are unable to hold our Fathers' Day Gift Stall.

Be on the lookout for an email containing some craft the children can do at home to help celebrate the special people in their life.

The Boronia Park Public School P&C Team

Mrs Hunt



BORONIA PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL

NEW PARENT EVENING

Email: boroniapk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Website: www.boroniapk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

Dear Parents & Carers,

Boronia Park Public School would like to invite interested parents to attend a zoom meeting on **Tuesday 7 September, 7:00pm.**

This meeting will present an overview of school programs and starting school expectations, and will be presented by Mrs Taylor (Assistant Principal).

Please email any questions you have about Boronia Park programs or starting school to the above email. We will make sure they are addressed during this meeting.

Zoom Link

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/i/67225887025?pwd=aE1OcFUrNkRXQTdveURKdkw5RDdMdz09

Meeting ID: 672 2588 7025 Passcode: 134065

We look forward to seeing you.

Regards,

Mrs Taylor Assistant Principal Mrs Stanford Principal

